
APPENDIX 1.
Minutes of a meeting of Newbury Town Council
Held at 7.00 pm on Monday 19 October 2020
Present
Councillors; Phil Barnett; Martin Colston; Billy Drummond; Sue Farrant; Nigel Foot; Chris Foster; Jon Gage; Roger Hunneman; Olivia Lewis; Stephen Masters; David Marsh; Vaughan Miller; Andy Moore; Gary Norman; Elizabeth O’Keeffe (Town Mayor);    Erik Pattenden, Pam Lusby Taylor; Sarah Slack, Martha Vickers and Tony Vickers.
Officer in Attendance
Hugh Peacocke – Chief Executive Officer

Apologies for absence 
Councillor Jo Day.

Absent:  Councillors Jeff Beck and Jeff Cant

31. Declarations of interest and dispensations

Councillors Phil Barnett, Billy Drummond, David Marsh, Stephen Masters, Andy Moore, Erik Pattenden, Martha Vickers and Tony Vickers are also Members of West Berkshire Council, which is declared as a general interest on their behalf and a dispensation is in place to allow them to partake in discussions relating to West Berkshire Council business.

The Mayor, Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe, declared an interest in agenda item no. 6 as she is a trustee of Citizen’s Advice West Berkshire

32. Minutes
Proposed: Councillor Billy Drummond
Seconded: Councillor Andy Moore
Resolved: To approve the minutes of a meeting of Newbury Town Council held on Monday 15 June 2020 as a true record of the meeting.
33. Questions and petitions from members of the public


There were no questions received from members of the public.
34. Members’ questions and petitions

A. Question received from Councillor Phil Barnett:

“During the past eight months many charities and voluntary groups have suffered due to loss of incomes.

Can you Madam Mayor identify how the benevolent fund has fared during this period “

The mayor responded that like all charities, the Mayor’s Benevolent Fund was no exception to the struggle of fundraising throughout the pandemic.
 “Lockdown rules have brought a halt to all of our usual fundraising activities and events which would normally be hosted during the Mayor’s Spring/Summer term, in addition to the Benevolent Fund’s flagship event -  Mayor’s Drive and Tea Party,  being cancelled this year.

Income from fundraising events, collections and donations from local organisations  for this time of year was at £876.70 last year. Today’s income for 2020/21 stands at £203.50 coming from the Mayor’s Treasure Hunt, NTC Officer donations only. 

Like in previous years, we have approached local businesses for donations to the fund, but most businesses are struggling financially this year. I am working on plans for some fundraising events leading up to Christmas which will be in line with Covid guidelines, and I am hopeful that the Benevolent Fund income will be increased by Christmas.
Supplementary Question from Councillor Phil Barnett:
“ Given the hardship caused by the current emergency, are you expecting a large number of requests for assistance form the benevolent fund this Christmas?”
The Mayor replied that the application and awarding process was revised this year. The amounts of the grants are small and it was expected that the fund would be able to meet the demand.
35. Citizens’ Advice West Berkshire
The meeting received a presentation from Ms. Sue Mackie, Chief Executive, Citizens Advice West Berkshire on their work in Newbury and in particular the use of the Town Council’s ongoing funding, which was so important to them.

The Leader of the Council congratulated Citizens’ Advice for their work with the most vulnerable people in our communities and said how glad the Council was to be able to support their work. (the presentation is attached, for information)

36. Newbury Business Improvement District


The meeting received a presentation from Ms. Melissa Hughes, Chief Executive Officer of Newbury BID, setting out the organisation’s goals and objectives for the coming year.

The Leader of the Council remarked on the good working relations between the BID and the Town Council and how we can work together to promote the town. He welcomed the BID’s agreement to be involved in the Town Centre Working Group which the Council was establishing and would convene shortly. (the presentation is attached, for information)
37. Black Lives Matter
The meeting received a presentation from Sinead Hall and Waheeda Soomro, the organisers of the Black Lives Matter event in June in Victoria Park. 

The Leader of the Council thanked them for the presentation and said that the Council would consider how this issue might be advanced when reviewing the Council’s Strategy.
38. Community United West Berkshire

The meeting received a presentation from Alice Kunjappy-Clifton and Julian Swift-Hook setting out details of the work of their organisation.

The Leader of the Council thanked them for the presentation and said that the Council would consider how this issue might be advanced when reviewing the Council’s Strategy.
          (the presentation is attached, for information)
39. Town Mayor’s Report
The Mayor reported on Civic and Mayoral activities since the meeting of the Council 

on 15 June 2020. She pointed out that given the many cancellations due to restrictions imposed by the coronavirus that she had been more proactive in promoting the council and the office of Mayor, especially when the town Centre was re-opening after the Lockdown.
Councillor Martha Vickers thanked the Mayor for the initiative she had shown in these matters.
40. Leader’s Report
The Leader presented his report which was noted by the Council. He said that he was delighted with the progress which the council had made on so many of their strategic objectives and he thanked the Chief Executive officer and the Council’s staff for all of their hard work during these difficult times.
41.  Chief Executive Officer’s Report

The Council received the Chief Executive Officer’s report and expressed their gratitude to the Council’s staff for what had been achieved this year despite the pandemic and staff shortages.
42. Committees

The Council received the minutes of the following committee meetings:

· Community Services Committee
22 June and 21 September
 

· Planning & Highways

22 June, 13 July, 3 August, 24 August, 

14 September, 5 October (draft)


· Civic Pride, Arts & Leisure    
29 June and 7 September


· Policy & Resources 

20 July, extra meeting on 30 September                               and 12 October (Draft)

43. Local Democracy Working Group

The Council received a verbal update on the Local Democracy Programme 2020 from Councillor Gary Norman.

44. Budget for 2021/22


Councillor Martin Colston, as Chairman of the Policy and Resources Committee, told councillors that they were invited to make the Leader of the Council, The Chief Executive Officer and the Responsible Financial Officer aware of any particular projects that may need to be undertaken in 2021/22, so that they may be considered by the relevant Committee for inclusion in the draft budget and/ or Strategy review.  Such suggestions should be submitted with as much detail as possible by Friday 6 November 2020.
45. Forward Work Programme for Full Council meetings 2020/21 

          The Council noted and agreed the Forward Work Programme.
     
           It was noted that next year’s budget and Strategy review would both be approved by      Full council on 1 February 2021.

There being no further business, the Town Mayor declared the meeting closed at  9.10 pm. 
Town Mayor







Date: _________________




